
Golcar Lily Day Meeting - 7/2/22 

Attendees 

Sue Starr, Louise Houlton, Marion Hall, Phil Houlton, Vicky Baker, Mark Evans, Sara Evans, Craig Ellis, 
Soo Ellis, Barbara Armitage, Nore Beaumont, Lynne Knight, Rev Sue Tayler, Rob Clay.  
 
Apologies 
 
Simon Crook 
 
 
Reports – Treasury – currently £7,939.26 in the account. A reduction from last meeting as we have 
paid for the tables and chairs for Town End.  
 
Sue Starr has sorted the licence for the Car boot and permission for the car park use.  Also applying 
for appropriate licences for GLD once the road closures have been confirmed.  
 
Tabletop sale – Sue handed out application forms and adverts for the sale. Adverts should also be on 
the website. Set up will be from 9am and as much help as possible is required. People required to 
move tables and chairs and hopefully to help with baked goods to be sold as well. Rob to ask 
members of the Round Table for assistance in this instance.  
 
Sue has also contacted Cricket club, Liberal club, Con club, Winkles and Library. Has also contacted 
the Mountain Rescue but has not heard back from them yet.  
 
An announcement that Rowena is unable to go into schools anymore – so we will be needing a 
volunteer to go into the schools to talk to the children about the event itself.  
 
Sue Starr has also written to Manor Road school about using the field but at the time of the meeting 
had not heard anything back yet. Update: We are able to use the school field on the Friday evening, 
this should help with the setting up before Golcar Lily Day.  
 
First Aid – Purple Dog are going to be in attendance on GLD and are doing this for free. They will be 
using a slot in the “entertainment” programme for a demonstration as well as being on hand should 
any issues arise during the day. They will be bringing a shelter – Soo to be told dimensions to work 
out viable space at the scout centre.  
 
Mini Beer Festival – Rob proposed the idea of a mini beer festival on the day. Phil proposed that this 
be used as a fundraiser prior to the event. Discussion tabled for a later meeting.  
 
Confirmed – The Mayor has been booked and will be in attendance.  
Church Service on the Sunday – 09:30 at St. Johns.  
May pole and Belly Dancing attendance – exact timings TBC at the moment but will be in attendance 
for the procession.  
 
To be confirmed –  
Pizza van attendance – to go on the programme.  
Park and Ride to confirm where it is leaving from.  



Morris Dancers – Sue Starr to call Gordon to confirm attendance.  
Transport Collection – Sue Starr to write to the museum.  
 
All programme amendments to be completed by the end of February for programme to be printed.  
 
Entertainment 
 
Phil has been working on finding a piano for on town end. Suggested we may need a piano tuner 
once it has been moved. Mark and Sara Evans mentioned knowing one that can be talked to. 
Discussion on needing a shelter to go up over the piano on the day.  
 
Winkles will be putting up Red White and Blue bunting around the village.  
 
Simon has found a gazebo in his garage that could be used for shelter, depending on if it belongs to a 
group and they are willing to lend it to GLD. Rob also mentioned he has some shelters that may be of 
use.  
 
Potential for a juggler to perform but debate as to where he can do so to ensure the safety of his 
equipment – Members of Public removing props and walking away with them. Suggestions of 
putting him near John Danbury in front of the library – that way there is an extra pair of eyes on his 
belongings while he performs. 
 
Mark Evans mentioned a possible Samba band that are willing to be involved in the procession and 
maybe give a set of music. Nore suggested going to the BBQ/Community centre as there is currently 
no music there.  
 
Mark is also to speak about/ follow up with the Rose and Crown for the use of the land.  
 
Jubilee trail – Louise asked if anyone had any specific memories of the Queen throughout her reign 
to include on the trail around Golcar. Suggestions of the previous jubilees and some of the 
commonwealth trips that have taken place.  
 
Procession 
Sue mentioned the possibility of the groups all bringing their own banners to walk along with in the 
procession.  
There will be a band at the front, band at the back, Morris and belly dancers and reenactors 
confirmed. Adding then anyone else that would like to be involved.  
Slaithwaite marching band will lead. Assemble for 1:00pm, to be able to organise into a line.  
Soo and Craig to speak with SWEAT about extra marshalling for the procession itself.  
Potential for the football club to be involved with the procession in addition to their own event that 
weekend.  
 
Road closures – as soon as the closure is confirmed we may need volunteers to post notices at the 
bus stops to allow plenty of notice time for those people that need it.  
 
Golcar Football Club 
12-10pm on Saturday, 12-9pm on Sunday. “Party on the Pitch” at the football ground behind Beech 
School. The club would like to be involved with GLD as well as hosting their event.  



 
Reenactors – Currently looking good. Only issue was the camping availability for the Friday night. As 
this is now confirmed we can confirm with the different societies. Rob to help GLD Committee in the 
purchase of kegs in way of payment for the groups that attend.  
Volunteers 
On GLD we do have those people that volunteer their time for free – discussion on whether the GLD 
committee can purchase food/beer for those people as a gesture of goodwill.  
 
Decorating  
Cake stands needed for knitted cakes – preferably not cardboard ones, just in case of rain.  
Vicky volunteered a few from her. Sara mentioned needing to gather all of the knitted bits from 
volunteers and maybe needing assistance in putting it all up.  
 
Around Golcar  
5th June Queens Jubilee party at the Scout Centre. Tables and chairs will be available, attendees can 
bring their own food and drinks and “have a picnic” with others on the day.  
 
Bunting is to be left up from GLD to 5th June by Winkle club.  
 
Publicity 
Sue mentioned needing some good publicity for GLD this year. Rob suggested “Huddersfield Hub” to 
advertise – Sue to look into possibility.  
 
 
Next Meeting 
  
Monday 14th March 2022. 7:30pm. Rising Sun pub.  
 


